
ST.  DENIS  Roman  Catholic  Parish 
Box 58, 53 Saint Augustine Street 

Haywood, Manitoba, R0G 0W0 
 

Priest Moderator : Father John Tê Nguyen 
 

Telephone: 204-379-2434 - St. Claude - Fax: 204-379-2399 
Co-Parish Life Directors : Denise Danais – Email: seclaude@mymts.net   

                                                     Raymond Massinon – Email: rmassinon@hotmail.com  
 

Bulletin / Secretary / Cemetery: André Lambert 
      Phone: 204-379-2175 - Haywood - Cell : 204-872-3697 

E-mail: parstdenis@gmail.com     

Our Mission Statement:                                                         Parish web site : www.stdenishaywoodmb.ca  

LOVE GOD, LOVE OTHERS, TRAIN DISCIPLES              Diocese web site:  www.archsaintboniface.ca  
 

Eucharistic Celebrations : 
 

Sunday, Oct. 14th - 9:00 am – Special intentions of a parishioner. 
 

Sunday, Oct. 21st - 9:00 am – Father Célestin Malengu Mubaya (Helen Poirier) 
 

Sunday, Oct. 28th - 9:00 am – Angèle Rouire (Maurice & family) 
 

Sanctuary Lamp this week :   Lawrence & Joan Allen. 
 

God’s Share :  Oct. 7th - $210.00 (13) + $40.60 loose + $20.00 (dd) = $270.60 
 

Church Cleaning :  Oct. 1st to Nov. 15th – Denise & Margaret deRocquigny 
 

Ministries  : October 14th October 21st October 28th  

Readers: Annette Bernard Lucille Dheilly Marcel Dufault 
Offerings & Marcel Dheilly Raymond Massinon Eugene Bazin & 
  Collection:          family     family     Albert Furet 
Communion:  Michelle Dheilly Lucille Dheilly Marcel Dufault 
Counters: Jean & prtnr. Raymond & prtnr. Dorothée & prtnr. 
 

Readings for Sunday, October 21, 2018 
 Isiah 53.10-11; Psalm 33.4-5, 18-19, 20+22 (R.22) 
  Hebrews 4.14-16;          Mark 10.35-45 
 

Concert with Father Armand Le Gal and Jeannine Guyot Sunday October 21st at 
2:00pm in our church. Coffee, juice and dainties at the hall after the concert. Free-will offering, let’s 

be generous. Come listen to some good music and support your community. Profits will be shared 
between St. Denis Parish and Haywood Community Hall. 
We are asking for dainties and also help in serving. 
 

For all our parishioners who are going through difficult times: illness, cancer, 
accidents, mourning, loss of faith, etc ..., let us pray. 

28th  Sunday in Ordinary Time  (B)         October 14th, 2018 
 
Pope’s Prayer Intentions for the Month of October, 2018 
Evangelization: That consecrated religious men and women may bestir themselves, and be 
present among the poor, the marginalized, and those who have no voice. 
 
Let us also pray for Deacon Peter Van Le Ngu, so that the Lord may grant His graces 
upon him throughout his year of study for the priesthood. 
 
Parish Pastoral Council (PPC): Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 2 :00 p.m. in 
the sacristy in St. Claude.   
 
October – Month of the Rosary 
Prayer Request of the Pope – Special October Campaign  
During this month of October, the Holy Father asks us and all the faithful for a 
greater effort in our personal and community prayer. He invites us to pray 
every day the Holy Rosary with the intention that the Virgin Mary help the 
Church in these times of crisis. 
 

Launching of the Good Shepherd Campaign 2018 
This week, Archbishop LeGatt is launching the 2018 Good Shepherd Campaign. This year’s 
campaign is raising funds to support the formation for our seminarians, the ongoing 
professional development of our clergy and the Nathanael adult faith formation process. As an 
example, our archdiocese now celebrates one or two ordinations per year—a result from 
initiatives spearheaded by Archbishop LeGatt in 2012. Over a four-week period, information 
and testimonials will be shared with you on the Archdiocese’s website 
(http://www.archsaintboniface.ca) and on its Facebook Page. This week listen to the 
testimonials of seminarians, Brian Trueman and Christian Mutombo. The special collection 
will be held on November 3 & 4, 2018.  Special envelopes will be distributed in your 
bulletin on October 27 & 28, 2018. 
 
We invite you to please pray for our seminarians, our clergy and all our missionary disciples. 

 
Why should we give to the Good Shepherd Campaign?  
While support of your parish is very important, it is also important to remember how vital the 
Archdiocese of Saint Boniface is to the life of all parishes. The formation supported by the 
Good Shepherd Campaign is invaluable to our entire faith community. The Diocesan Centre 
exists not only to care for the spiritual needs of approximately 113,000 Catholics who worship 
in its churches, but also to provide a source of social outreach. Pope Francis encourages us to 
reach out to people on the periphery of our Church. Together, we can do more than any one 
parish can do alone.  
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What if this is a lot for a family to handle right now?  
A person’s gift should be determined after prayer for God’s guidance. We only ask that your 
parishioners consider a gift that reflects their financial capacity. Keep in mind that gifts may be 
pledged over several months. Each and every gift, no matter the size, is important!  
 
How do the seminarians contribute to their formation? (frequently asked question) 
Seminarians pay their own tuition for their bachelor’s degree in Philosophy. Seminarians 
recruited from other countries have obtained this degree before joining St. Peter’s or St. 
Joseph Seminary.   
 
How many parishes and chaplaincies are there in the Archdiocese of Saint Boniface?  
In total, there are 87 parishes and chaplaincies. On average, priests serve one parish in 
Winnipeg or two to four parishes or chaplaincies in rural areas.  
 
October is Mission Month: World Day of Missions – Sunday, October 21, 2018 
World Mission Sunday will be held next Sunday. Every parish around the world will celebrate 
this occasion. It is a worldwide sign of the universal Church and mission. On this day, Pope 
Francis invites all Catholics to contribute to a special collection for the pontifical work of 
spreading the faith. Your support will help missionaries proclaim the gospel of joy around the 
world. 
 
Contest - Win Dinner for Two with Archbishop LeGatt! 
To enter the contest, simply ‘Like’ the Archdiocese of St. Boniface Facebook page! Once our 
page reaches 2,000 ‘Likes’, a winner will be drawn at random and be treated to a dinner for two 
with Archbishop Albert LeGatt in one of Winnipeg's fine eateries! ‘Like’ our page 
here: https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/. Good luck! 
 
Community Events: 
St. Claude Club Âge d’Or Fundraiser: 
Do you want some delicious meat pies for the holiday season?  Order them now by phoning 
either Jacqueline Bazin at 204-379-2519 or Odette Chapellaz at (204)379-2439.  Deadline for 
orders is December 4, 2018.   
 
Vendor Trade Show – Sunday, October 21, 2018 
1

st
 Annual Vendor Trade Show at the St. Claude Rec. Center, on Sunday, October 21, 2018 

from 10:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Lunch available.  Free admission. For information: St Claude 
Library at 204-379-2524 or Teresa Massinon at 204-379-2772.   
 
Les Familles de Saint-Claude Families 1892 – 2016 - Book Launch/Wine & Cheese 
At the St. Claude Community Centre on Sunday, October 28, 2018 at 2:00 pm.  Pick up prepaid 
books!  Books for sale!  Everyone Welcome.  Free Admission 
 

 
 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time   (B)  October 14th, 2018 
   

 

 

 

The passage from St. Mark’s Gospel that we read in 

today's liturgy is one of the most intriguing. A young man asks 

Jesus what he must do to inherit eternal life. Jesus asked him 

if he kept the Ten Commandments, the Decalogue.  He 

responded: Teacher, I have kept all these since my youth”.  

St. Mark records that Jesus, looking at him, loved him and 

said, “You lack one thing; go, sell what you own, and give the 

money to the poor, and you will have treasure in heaven; then come, follow me.” The 

young man did not have the courage to follow Jesus because he had great wealth.  

The moral interpretation of this text is well known. It is about the attachment to wealth 

that impedes our hearts and prevents us from making bold choices. No one is completely 

free of financial concerns because they often determine our chances of survival in a 

money-based society. 

However, Jesus’ words address much more than the question of money. The text says 

that Jesus looked at him and loved him. For the young man, who was a potential disciple, 

this could have been the beginning of an intense, personal relationship with Christ. The 

young man replied that he already respected the Ten Commandments. Jesus, God’s 

Word, invited him to go further. However the young man was not able to make that choice 

and commit to Christ. 

Many people keep the Ten Commandments. Choosing to leave their wealth behind and 

following Christ is the next step. 

André Beauchamp  
Translated by Honore Kerwin Borrelli 
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